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BOARD OF HEALTH

December 3, 2019
The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.  The meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m. Present were, Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Daniel King, Dr. Jane Williams and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health.  The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be December 17, 2019 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.
The Board reviewed and approved the minutes from the November 5, 2019.  
New Business
Greg’s Roast Beef & Pizza
During a routine inspection conducted by Mark Masiello, the food inspector, on Monday November 25, 2019 Greg’s Roast beef was closed for unsanitary conditions.  Greg’s was cited for 12 critical violations of the food code for $1200.00. After numerous inspections they were allowed to reopen on November 27, 2019.   Firojkhan Ali, the current manager was present to discuss the problem areas.  A cook has been let go and he is in the process of hiring new staff that is ServSafe certified.  He admitted that lack of oversight was an issue.  Dr. Williams stated that there was a failure in leadership and staff expectations.  Greg’s will be put on a monthly inspection schedule and Firojkhan will develop a cleaning manual for the staff that will be shared with the Health Department. The Director will report back to the Board.  
109 West Street-court update
Michael Bodnar was ordered by the Housing Court to allow Go-Green Company to come in and start to clean up the property on Friday November 22, 2019.  He refused entry for the second time.  The attorney for the other 2 homeowners, Ronald & Joanne Bodnar, will be filing a second contempt order. 

Go-Green was hired by Ronald & Joanne Bodnar and approved by the court to begin cleanup of the property. The Director will keep the Board updated.

Dr. King motioned to adjourn at 6:10 p.m., second by Dr. Williams.  Voted 3-0.
_________________________________________

Recording: 

Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health
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